Billing Process effective 07-01-2005
 Beginning July 1,2005, BellSouth will bill your library directly for your current branch connectivity.   Libraries will pay the full amount of the invoice until all steps of the discount process below have taken place: 

A. You must have received your FCDL (Funding Commitment Decision Letter) from the SLD / Erate people.

B. You may contact BellSouth’s Erate Specialist – Sue Dumond, 1-866-336-8278 (option 2) to begin your billing grid process.  Sue will send you a Blank Grid Form and instructions (“New Grid Letter”).  Please see the State Library of Louisiana web site for an example of the New Grid Letter and Blank Grid form that you will receive.   http://www.state.lib.la.us/la_dyn_templ.cfm?doc_id=446
C. You must file your Form 486.   [The form 486 lets the Erate people know that the services have begun and that they may begin paying the invoices.   The SLD cannot process a payment related to a Funding Request Number (FRN) unless a properly completed Form 486 has been submitted by the Library and approved by the SLD for that FRN]
D. The form 486 must be approved by the SLD before BellSouth can apply the discount and credit your bill.     When BellSouth is notified by the SLD that your form 486 has been approved, BellSouth will credit your bill with your approved funding back to July 1, 2005.     It takes two billing periods for the discount to appear on your bill.   Depending on timing of your 486 approval, it could be the next month or two months later that you see your discount on your BellSouth bill.
BellSouth bills the total monthly charges and the ERate discount which does net to the discounted amount, but we do not bill just the discounted amount.  It takes two billing periods for the discounts to appear so depending on timing, it could be the next month or two months later.

A Note regarding BEAR Forms:    Libraries who prefer to pay their invoices and file BEAR forms for reimbursement – can continue to do so; however a library cannot both file a BEAR form and request a billing discount on the same FRN in the same funding year.    That is, you will either file BEAR forms for reimbursement – or – request a billing discount; but not both.   

If your library filed more than one FRN; i.e. one FRN was used for your telephone lines and another FRN was used for your WAN connectivity, you may elect to file BEAR forms for one FRN, and request the Grid discount for the other; but you cannot combine both BEAR reimbursement forms and Grid discounts on the same FRN.   The decision to file BEAR forms  *or* receive discounted billing applies for the whole funding year.

